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Principal’s Message  
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
Well, we are all in disbelief that the end of the 
term is just around the corner! Our Kindies have 
settled in and it seems as though they have 
always been part of our beautiful school. Our 
older students have been continually 
improving in their application to learning in 
both collaborative and individual tasks. Being 
settled, having high expectations and trying 
difficult tasks is all part of our growth as life-long 
learners. 
Parking 
The safety of our school is a priority and I 
sincerely thank all parents for continually 
reminding their children of the improved 
procedures. The Work Health and Safety 
Consultant, Cheryl McKee, visited last week 
and was very happy to witness positive 
changes.   
Staffing Changes 
Miss Rebecca Sini will be on leave next term 
from our school. We wish her well during her 
time away and hope she enjoys a well-
deserved rest. Students and staff will enjoy 
some special treats next Tuesday to wish her 
well for Term 2. 
Miss Alex Slattery will be here on Mondays and 
Tuesdays as Ms Sini’s replacement. Miss Slattery 
has recently moved to our region and is 
looking forward to working with us in Term 2.  
Interacted 
Miss Kerr and I attended an interesting training 
event on Wednesday in Wagga from 8:15-
5:30pm. All things technology were on the 
agenda and we listened to some extremely 
fascinating Key Note speakers from Apple, 
Google, Adobe, STEMSHARE and Microsoft.  

At a World Economic Forum, business leaders 
were questioned about the most important 
skills necessary for students to thrive in 2020 
and beyond. They formed the following list of 
Key Skills: 1 Complex Problem Solving, 2 Critical 
Thinking, 3 Creativity, 4 People Management 
and 5 Coordinating With Others. 
Our heads are buzzing with excitement as we 
plan to engage the students more readily with 
21st Century learning activities. These skills are 
an important part of the challenge for the 
future in everything we learn. 

Enjoy the Easter Break 
Annette Hartley 
Principal 

Coming Events 
TERM 1 - 2019              

Week 11 
Wed 10 April – EASTER HAT MAKING DAY 
Fri 12 April – EASTER PARADE & EASTER EGG 
HUNT 
                     LAST DAY OF TERM 1 
 

TERM 2 - 2019 
Week 1 
Mon 29 April – Staff Development Day 
Tues 30 April – STUDENTS RETURN 
Thurs 2 May – Excursion to WAGGA  
Week 2 
Thursday 9 May – Dental Clinic (fluoride treatment) 
Friday 10 May – P&C Meeting @ 1:30pm 
Week 3 
Mon 13 & Tues 14 – Wiradjuri Camp at 
Borambola. Miss Kerr accompanying Year 5 & 6 
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STEM DAY @ HUMULA 
All students had a great day at 
Humula Public School attending STEM 
Activities. Thank you to Humula for 
having us at your beautiful school.  

STEM - Science Technology      
Engineering Maths 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 
Thank you for visiting us Bongongo Public School. We learnt  
lots of new things from Healthy Harold! 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO KAYDEN FORD-HERRINGTON  
For making the Open Primary Highlands Rugby League team. He now 

progresses to the Riverina Trials held in Leeton on Wednesday1st May.  
GOOD LUCK KAYDEN  
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SNOWY VALLEY COUNCIL LIBRARYS—HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
Lots of great holiday activities during the School Holidays. 
Specific details from ph: 69412568 or www.snowyvalleys.nsw.gov.au 
or see their facebook page. 
SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CLINIC  
Monday, 15th April. – Thursday, 18th April.(1st Week) 
Held at the Tumut Lawn Tennis Club 
Morning classes for juniors (9.00 – 10.30am; 10.30 – 12.00md) 
(Limited numbers per class so bookings essential) 
Contact Bernadette Cahill on 6947 4968 or 0427 343 904 
EMAIL: birdietennis@bigpond.com 
TUMUT YOUTH WEEK—SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
A program of events is attached to this newsletter.  
 

Tumut Easter Markets 
Good Friday April 19                                                                                                             

Easter Saturday April 20 
BOYS CLUB HALL 

76 Fitzroy Street, next to Ambulance Station 
9am to 4pm BOTH DAYS 

FREE ENTRY 
        GREAT BARGAINS 

  Craft, Books, Antiques, Collectables, 
Plants, Fruit, Toys, Jewellery, 

Baby wear, Clothing, Socks, Handbags, 
Jams, Cakes and lots,  lots more 

         B.B.Q Tea & Coffee 
Bookings; ph 02-42322337 or 0419427801 
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